
What is a 30-Day Voter Verification Letter and how do we use it? 

It is the responsibility of Loudon's Supervisors of the Checklist to ensure the accuracy of 

the checklist of voters for our town. And you would be surprised how many people move in and 

out of town in the course of a month, even in a small town like ours! The 30-Day Voter 

Verification Letter is one tool we use when it has come to our attention that a resident may 

have moved out of Loudon. The letter allows the voter within 30 days of receipt of the letter to 

correct us and simply let us know, “I still live here!”, thereby verifying their eligibility to vote in 

Loudon elections. Throughout the year we send out small batches of these letters to ensure the 

accuracy of the checklist on election days. These letters are marked “Do Not Forward”, so if you 

see one of these letters for a previous resident of your address, please write “No Longer at This 

Address” on the envelope and return to sender. 


